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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee



REVISED STAFF REPORT
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	13
	Name:
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	Date:
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COMMITTEE ACTION

	
Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2018-0474.2, adopting the development permit fees for 2019 and 2020, passed out of committee on November 6, 2018, with a “Do Pass” recommendation. The Ordinance was amended in committee to make technical corrections.




SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0474 would update the development permit fees for 2019 and 2020.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0474 would make a number of revisions to Title 27 of the King County Code (K.C.C.), which governs fees charged by the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER), the Department of Transportation (DOT) and the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) for development permits and approvals.

BACKGROUND 

As part of the 2019-2020 biennial budget,[footnoteRef:1] the Executive proposes to increase permit fees by 6.2 percent for the biennium.  The increase is proposed to fund “Pro Forma” costs, including 3.1 percent for DLS Administrative costs, 2.9 percent for labor, 0.7 percent for supplies and services, 0.8 percent in central rates, a reduction of 1.3 percent due to reduced operating costs, and 0.03 percent for fund balance.     [1:  Proposed Ordinance 2018-0465] 




Table 1. 2019-2020 Proposed Permit Fee Increase
	Purpose
	Impact on Fee Increase
	Estimated Revenues

	DLS Admin. cost allocation
	3.05%
	$850,000 

	Inflation
	 
	 

	Labor
	2.91%
	$810,000 

	Central Rates
	0.82%
	$229,000 

	Supplies & Other
	0.72%
	$201,000 

	Operating cost reductions
	-1.34%
	-$373,000

	Fund Balance Addition
	0.03%
	$8,000 

	Total Fee Increase and Estimated Additional Revenue
	6.19%
	$1,725,000



The net impact of this fee increase will be offset by elimination of a 1.7 percent temporary permit fee surcharge that is set to expire at the end of 2018, resulting in a net increase of 4.5 percent.  

ANALYSIS

In addition to the 6.2 percent increase, the Executive has proposed other changes to the fee schedule in K.C.C Title 27, including elimination of obsolete fees and consolidations of multiple fees into a single fee amount by permit type.   A full description of the changes proposed are included in Attachment 6.

If the proposed fee increases in the ordinance are not approved, either in whole or in part, then the proposed 2019-2020 Planning and Permitting unit budget expenditures would need to be adjusted.

AMENDMENT

There is a draft striking amendment in the packet that would make clarifying and technical corrections.   A draft title amendment is also included that would conform the title to the striking amendment.
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